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WARREN COUNTY (PEQUEST RIVER) 
 MUNICIPAL UTILITIES AUTHORITY  
  
 MINUTES 

  December 18, 2018  
Chairman Chamberlain called the regular meeting of the Warren County (Pequest River) 
Municipal Utilities Authority to order at 7:36 p.m.  The meeting was held at the Authority’s 
Administration building located at 199 Foul Rift Road, Belvidere, New Jersey. 
 
Roll Call: 
 
Chad Chamberlain, Chairman    Morris Scott, Jr. Absent     
Laurel Napolitani, Secretary      
Robert Piazza, Treasurer  
Sidney Deutsch 
Drew Kiszonak 
Donald Niece 
Robert Nyland 
Everdina O’Connor 
 
Also, in attendance were: 
  
Brian Tipton, Esq., Authority Legal Counsel; Daniel Olshefski, Authority Chief Financial 
Officer; Kim Francisco, Authority Fiscal Officer; Billy J. Wauhop, Authority Consultant; and 
Patricia Kaspereen, Administrative Assistant.  
 
Sharon Cooper, from Public Entity Advocates was also present, as well as Kevin Shoudt. 
 
Chairman Chamberlain read the Introductory Statement.       
 
MINUTES 
 
Mr. Nyland moved, and Mr. Deutsch seconded to approve the minutes of the November 20, 2018 
regular meeting, as presented.  The motion passed.  Roll call was as follows: 
 
Mr. Deutsch  Yes   Ms. O’Connor   Yes 
Mr. Kiszonak  Abstain  Mr. Piazza   Yes 
Ms. Napolitani Yes   Mr. Scott   Absent 
Mr. Niece  Abstain  Chairman Chamberlain Yes 
Mr. Nyland  Yes 
 
Ms. Napolitani moved, and Mr. Nyland seconded to approve the minutes of the November 20, 
2018 executive session, as presented.  The motion passed.  Roll call was as follows: 
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Mr. Deutsch  Yes   Ms. O’Connor   Yes 
Mr. Kiszonak  Abstain  Mr. Piazza   Yes 
Ms. Napolitani Yes   Mr. Scott   Absent 
Mr. Niece  Abstain  Chairman Chamberlain Yes 
Mr. Nyland  Yes 
 
CORRESPONDENCE 
 
Ms. Napolitani recapped the correspondence listed below:  

                              
1) A letter dated November 21, 2018, from William Schroeder, Partner, Nisivoccia LLP to 

the Authority, submitting a proposal for auditing services for FY2019. 
 

2) A letter dated December 6, 2018, from Anthony Pilawski, Section Chief, Bureau of 
Pretreatment & Residuals, Water Pollution Management Element, NJDEP to Billy 
Wauhop, Authority Consultant, enclosing the renewed NJPDES Permit for sludge 
discharge from the Oxford WWTP.  
 

3) A letter dated December 6, 2018, from Anthony Pilawski, Section Chief, Bureau of 
Pretreatment & Residuals, Water Pollution Management Element, NJDEP to Billy 
Wauhop, Authority Consultant, enclosing the renewed NJPDES Permit for sludge 
discharge from the Belvidere WWTP.  
 

EXECUTIVE SESSION 
 
At approximately 7:40 p.m., Mr. Kiszonak moved and Ms. O’Connor seconded to adopt 
Resolution #18-43, to enter into an executive session to discuss litigation and personnel.  All in 
favor, motion carried.  (Ms. Kaspereen was asked to step out of executive session at 7:43 pm) 
 
At 7:55 p.m., Mr. Niece moved and Ms. Napolitani seconded to return to open session.  All in 
favor, motion carried. 
 
CFO’S REPORT 
 
Ms. Kaspereen reentered the meeting. 
 
Mr. Olshefski presented the resolution and certification for adoption of the FY2019 Annual 
Operating Budget and Capital Budget/Program.  The figures are the same as the resolution 
passed in October for introduction of the budget.  The DCA has approved it without any 
changes. Total appropriations for 2019 will be $2,829,744.00 and our anticipated revenues 
$2,298,244.00. In addition, we are utilizing $531,500 out of our fund balance to offset the 
budget.  We also have a Capital Appropriation of $370,000 for projects for 2019.   
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Mr. Piazza moved to adopt Resolution #18-44, for adoption and certification of the FY2019 
Annual Operating Budget and Capital Budget/Program.  Mr. Niece seconded, and the motion 
passed unanimously on a roll call vote.   
 
Mr. Olshefski presented a resolution for amendment of the Authority’s Rules and Regulations.   
 
Mr. Nyland moved to adopt Resolution #18-45, for the amendment of the Authority’s Rules and 
Regulations to incorporate the changes in user fees set at $11.31 for residential users and $22.62 
for industrial users (Appendix C), as discussed at the Annual Rate Hearing.  Ms. O’Connor 
seconded, and the motion passed unanimously on a roll call vote.   
 
Mr. Olshefski presented a resolution for the Connection Fee for 2019.   
 
Ms. O’Connor moved, and Mr. Nyland seconded to adopt Resolution #18-46, which sets the 
Connection Fee for FY2019.  The fee will be the same as in 2018 - $6,642 per EDU.  A single-
family home is considered 1 EDU.  The motion passed unanimously on a roll call vote.   
 
Next, Mr. Olshefski presented a resolution for the appointment of Auditor for FY2019.   
 
Ms. Napolitani moved to adopt Resolution #18-47, authorizing the appointment of Nisivoccia & 
Company, LLP, to provide the professional services of auditor for FY2019 for $14,450.  Ms. 
O’Connor seconded.  Mr. Niece initiated discussion about other auditing firms and if they 
respond to RFPs.  Mr. Olshefski stated it has become difficult to get other firms to respond to 
RFPs, if at all; Ms. Napolitani agreed.  An audit must be conducted every year.  The motion 
passed unanimously on a roll call vote.   
 
As far as the November financial report, we are in great shape going into the new year. Mr. 
Olshefski said our Cash Balance increased by about $44,000 from the beginning of the year, this 
is because operations has become more streamlined.  We are 92% through the year but have only 
expended 79% of the budget thus far.  Revenues are at 100%; mainly due to an increase in 
investment money.  Our CD was getting 2.07% interest and has been rolled over into a new CD 
at 2.48%.  The interest rate for our Money Market account has also increased.      
   
Mr. Olshefski and Mr. Francisco wished everyone a good holiday and then left the meeting. 
 
GENERAL COUNSEL’S REPORT 
 
Aside from discussion in Executive Session, Mr. Tipton had nothing further to report. 
 
ENGINEER’S REPORT 
 
Mr. Donati’s report was included in the Agenda Packets.   
 
As discussed at previous meetings, the two disk filters at the Oxford plant leak.  The 
manufacturer supplied the seals for those units to Tomar, but Tomar did not install them.  Mr. 
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Donati has been back and forth with Nova, the manufacturer of the disk filters, who now states 
that if we want the seals, we will have to buy them.  They cost $628.55 a piece if we buy them 
from Nova.  Mr. Piazza expressed displeasure with Nova for wanting to charge us for new seals 
and instructed Mr. Wauhop to inform Nova that the Authority will not entertain any prospective 
Nova customers at our Oxford plant.  Mr. Wauhop and several other commissioners agreed.  
However, we still need to purchase the seals due to the leaks.               
   
AUTHORITY CONSULTANT    
 
Mr. Wauhop distributed his report prior to the meeting.     
 
Belvidere plant:  He recapped maintenance items performed during the month. The mixer was 
replaced in the County line grease pit and the pump removed and unclogged.  All the process pit 
pumps were greased.   
 
South Water Street Pump Station:  Rags were removed from the #2 pump.  During the heavy 
rainfall, the 2 pumps at this pump station worked on a 15-minute cycle at night because of 
discharge from residents illegally hooking up their basement sump pumps into the collection 
system.  The flow per day almost doubled.  Mr. Wauhop suggested sending a letter, or him 
attending Belvidere’s, White Township’s and Oxford’s council meetings, to explain the situation 
to them that the more volume the Authority must treat the greater the towns’ bills.  He will take 
care of this.  I&I was discussed.  Ms. Napolitani explained that the Town of Belvidere spent a 
considerable amount of money and time to inspect their lines via cameras and discovered no 
problems.  Mr. Wauhop said the Authority needs to do the same with its lines and Mr. Donati is 
still working on obtaining more competitive quotes.      
 
Oxford plant:  Mr. Wauhop recapped maintenance items performed during the month.  All the 
wet wells and floats were cleaned at all the pump stations.  The head on the caustic pump was 
replaced. The tubing on the aluminum pump was replaced.  The Service Building roof fans were 
serviced.   
 
Two seasonal helpers will be working for the Authority for a week or less to thoroughly clean 
the administration building and service building.   
 
Under general business, the first set of parts for the climbing screen were delivered at a cost of 
less than $4,000.  Bruce Hildebrandt will start working on it next week.    
 
Mr. Wauhop introduced Kevin Shoudt, who will be working under Mr. Wauhop’s contract, 
during his absence.   
 
Mr. Wauhop presented a resolution for appointment of our risk manager for 2019. 
 
Mr. Kiszonak moved to adopt Resolution #18-48, reappointing Sharon Cooper of Public Entity 
Advocates as our Risk Management Consultant for 2019.  Ms. Napolitani seconded.  The motion 
pass unanimously on a roll call vote.    
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Mr. Wauhop presented the resolution and agreement authorizing the award of a non-fair and 
open contract for professional services for laboratory testing to New Jersey Analytical 
Laboratories (NJAL) for one year.   
 
Ms. O’Connor moved to adopt Resolution #18-49, awarding the non-fair and open contract for 
the professional services of laboratory testing to New Jersey Analytical Laboratories for one 
year. Mr. Nyland seconded.  The motion passed unanimously on a roll call vote. 
 
For year 2020, Mr. Wauhop recommended reducing the billing for the Augustinian Center, 
located in White Township, from 3 EDUs down to 11/2 EDUs.  He explained his reason.   
 
Mr. Niece revisited the issue of the roof fans serviced at the Oxford facility.  He said this seems 
to be a frequent event and wondered if there was a problem with the fans.  Mr. Wauhop was 
unsure, but those fans were not replaced during the upgrade.       
 
FINANCE (Treasurer) 
 
Mr. Piazza moved that Resolution #18-50 (Certificate No. 389: $58,746.19) be approved to pay 
all bills from the Operating Fund, as presented.  Mr. Niece seconded.  The motion passed 
unanimously on a roll call vote.    
 
Mr. Piazza moved that Resolution #18-51 (Certificate No. 396: $7,067.36) be approved to pay 
all bills from the Capital Improvements Fund as presented.  Ms. O’Connor seconded.  The 
motion passed unanimously on roll call vote.    
 
Mr. Piazza reminded everyone that last year, when the Authority renewed Mr. Wauhop’s 
contract, Mr. Piazza made the comment that he expected him to work for “free” for a year.  The 
monthly financial report shows that between plant maintenance and other operating costs, Mr. 
Wauhop save the Authority over $135,000.  So, in essence, he worked for “free”.  
 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS 
 
There was no unfinished business. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
There was no new business. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT 
 
Sharon Cooper congratulated the Board on saving the Authority $2,000 in next year’s insurance 
premium (NJUA JIF), by them taking the Public Official Liability course.  In addition, the 
Authority should be receiving a return of surplus in the amount of $966 from PAIC (former 
insurance fund) sometime in early 2019.   
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Chairman Chamberlain wished everyone a Merry Christmas, Happy Holidays and Happy New 
Year.  Be safe and he looks forward to another good year.   
 
As there was no more business to come before the Authority, Mr. Niece moved and Mr. 
Kiszonak seconded that the meeting be adjourned.  All in favor, motion carried.  The meeting 
was adjourned at 8:25 p.m. 
 
 
__________________                                                      
Patricia Kaspereen 
Administrative Assistant  
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